
May God Save “God Save The
Queen”
by Hugh Fitzgerald

A Muslim student at King’s College London, and an officer of
its Student Union (3 of its 5 top officers are Muslims), one
Mahamed Abdullahi, has called for “God Save the Queen,” Great
Britain’s national anthem, to be omitted from the school’s
graduation ceremonies. He claims the song is “outdated” and
“not reflective of the global values the college espouses.”
Abdullahi – who is, by the way, a Danish citizen, though not
exactly a Dane – insists that this anthem is dangerous “in the
context”  of  the  “increasing  far-right  nationalism  across
Europe and the legacy of the British Empire.” His obscenity-
filled rant can be read here.

What makes “God Save the Queen” outdated? Has the monarchy
fallen out of favor with the people of Great Britain? Or is
their interest and enthusiasm for the Queen and the idea of
the monarchy perfectly understandable, for the Royals are a
human symbol of stability and national identity, in a world
more dizzyingly in flux than ever before? Look at the British
popular press, which appears to devote half its space to Kate
Middleton’s  children,  and  another  quarter  to  the  Queen.
Clearly the British people have no wish to jettison their
monarchy. If there were no royal family on which to focus,
popular attention might instead be given, as in the United
States, to empty celebrities, such as the Kardashians, or to
the mix-n’-match couplings and uncouplings of assorted jolies
and pitts.

“God Save The Queen” is mild in its winsome expression of
national fervor (compare, for example, the martial theme of La
Marseillaise
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